
From: Detterman, Karel, Env. Health
To: Jesse Barajas
Cc: "Lieberman, Gary A"; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Fuel Leak Case No. RO0003011 and GeoTracker Global ID T10000001614, City of Alameda Maintenance Services,

 1616 Fortmann Way, Alameda, CA
Date: Friday, January 16, 2015 3:39:01 PM

Hello Jesse:
 
Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the case file including the Additional
 Soil Investigation Report (Report), dated July 3, 2014 submitted upon your behalf by AMEC
 Environmental and Infrastructure, Inc. (AMEC) in conjunction with the State Water Resources Control
 Board’s (SWRCBs) Low Threat Underground Storage Tank Case Closure Policy (LTCP).   The Report
 was submitted in response to a meeting with you and an AMEC representative on March 24, 2014. 
 Thank you for submitting the Report.

Technical Comments:
 
ACEH is currently assessing the case for potential closure but to complete our assessment, first request
 clarification of conflicting information provided in the Report.  It is stated in the Investigation Activities
 Section that the borings were advance using a Geoprobe 6600 truck-mounted rig operated by Cascade
 Drilling and hand auguring and continuous sampling was performed using butyrate tubing.   However, on
 the boring logs, the “Drilling Method” was originally completed with “Direct Push”, then was crossed out
 and replaced with “Hand Auger” and the “Sampling Method” indicates “cuttings” on each boring log.
 Please submit a Report Addendum clarifying what drilling and sampling methods were used and
 potential effects of hand auguring on the quality of laboratory analytical results.
 
TECHNICAL REPORT REQUEST
 
Please upload technical reports to the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Karel Detterman), and to the State Water
 Resources Control Board’s Geotracker website, in accordance with the following specified file naming
 convention and schedule:
 
·                     February 18, 2015 – Additional Soil Investigation Report Addendum
                        File to be named: RO3011_SWI_ADEND_R_yyyy-mm-dd
 
This report is being requested pursuant to California Health and Safety Code Section 25296.10.  23 CCR
 Sections 2652 through 2654, and 2721 through 2728 outline the responsibilities of a responsible party in
 response to an unauthorized release from a petroleum UST system, and require your compliance with
 this request.
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this
 correspondence or your case, please send me an e-mail message at karel.detterman@acgov.org or call
 me at (510) 567-6708. 
 
 
Karel Detterman, PG
Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA  94502
Direct: 510.567.6708
Fax:    510.337.9335
Email: karel.detterman@acgov.org
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